
              

 

All the News that Fits We Print 

  Before the Bell   

Rick Wilson was our greeter, assisted by Linda Collins.  Together they presented a 
warm and welcoming “hello” to each guest, giving just the right start to this meeting. 

 

Russ Tighe, dapper in his new cummerbund, and Tom Farrell, incognito, were 
having an animated discussion. 

 

New Club Group Photo – 56 MEMBERS HAVE TAKEN THE POLL, HAVE YOU?  
Remember we want to take ONLY ONE new Club Group Photograph during either the meeting on April 13 or April 27.   

So far the April 13 date is in the lead with 50 
(89% of responders) saying they can make it 
then.  April 27 has netted only 45 (80.4% of 
responders).  (39, or 69.6% can make it on 
either day.)  If you are in the minority (49.5%) 
who have not recorded your choice (or if you 
have made the wrong choice) then President 
Aleia will come after you and bend your arm.  
We don’t want to miss you in the picture. 

If you didn’t get the email or if you haven’t 
responded to President Aleia’s (2-21-2012 12:34 

p.m.) email, you can DO IT NOW – HERE’S 
HOW: 

1) Click on the following URL:  
CLICK HERE: http://www.doodle.com/k4hcd8xiqxbf7fhs and you will 

be shown a table of other members’ responses. (Of course you want to be there when everyone else is so you may be 
able to change your schedule ? Please.  You can take the poll more than once! We count your last choice.)  

2) Scroll to the bottom of the list and type your name in the box where it says “Your Name”.   

Don’t worry about appearing in the poll more than once – we’ll take your latest input. 

3) Click on one or both of the boxes to the right of your name, indicating you can make it Friday, April 13 AND/OR Friday, 
April 27. Click on Save, then close your browser. You are done, you have voted – so please show up! 
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At the Bell   

President Aleia began the meeting at 12:15.  Linda 
Collins led us in the Pledge of Allegiance, and then 

Keller 
McDonald led 
us in “Let 
Freedom Ring”.  
Apparently 

there was some sort of deal with Frank Mayhew, 
since Keller made of a point of commenting as he 

began the song “Frank, this will cost you”.   

The thought for the day was offered 
by Rollie Atkinson, who walked us 
through a series of quotes that 
required we fill in the blanks…each 
in our own creative way.  First 
quote: “Actions speak louder than 
_______.”  Second: “The best 
things in life aren’t _______.”  Third: 
“Money can’t buy you love, but _________.”   
Finally: “Rotary is __________. 

  Visiting Rotarians and Guests   

 
 
Visiting Rotarians: We had four visiting 
Rotarians: Karen Cauthen  and Terry Kelley 
from the Sebastopol Sunrise Club;  
Knoel Owen, from Santa Rosa Main, and 
Ron Sparrow (formerly of our club) visiting 
from Santa Rosa West. 
 

 
 
Introduction of Guests: 
J.T. Martin introduced his 
guest Julian Wells, a 
contractor.  Bill Lippert 
introduced his wife Charlie, 
who he sweetly referred to 
as his “cutie”.  President 
Aleia introduced her guest 
Monica Kretschmer. 

  Announcements   

President Aleia very kindly informed Norm Stupfel that his 
umbrella had been found.  Of course, it cost him $5 to get it back, 
but a new one would have cost more, right? 

Barbara Beedon gave us some 
information about Women in 
Rotary’s Silver Hearts Event, 
celebrating 25 years of women in 
Rotary.  It turns out that this 
notable milestone is being 
recognized in California a year 
earlier than in other areas.  
California clubs were in the 

 

  Future Programs   
March 9

th
 

Speaker: Sere Prince Haalverson 
Program: “The Underside of Joy” 
Host: Mike Ferguson 

March 16
th

 
Speaker: Bruce Scimizu 
Program: Farm Trails 
Host: Richard Power 

March 23
rd

 
Speaker: Nina Arbour 
Program: Taking the Mystery out of Hospice 
Host: Kent Seegmiller 

March 30
th

 
Speaker: Lori Austin 
Program: California Health Care Services 
Host: Kent Seegmiller 

April 6
th

 
Speaker: Jay Youngdahl 
Program: Religious Lives of the Navajo 

Workers 
Host: Bob Cugini 

April 13
th

 
Program: Speech Contest 

April 20
th

 
Speaker: Efren Carrillo and more 
Program: Overcoming Obstacles Award 
Host: Tom Boag 

April 27
th

 
Program: Rotary Foundation Program 
Host: Mike Ferguson 

May 4
th

 
Program: Vocational Awards 
Host: Katy Spyrka 

  Future Events   
HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s Seafood House 

(3
rd

 Friday of the Month), 234 South Main, Seb. 

NEXT HAPPY HOUR @ GTO’s–MARCH 16
th

,2012 

Silver Hearts Event, Women in Rotary Anniversary, 
March 16

th    
(*See Attached) * 

District 5130 Assembly, March 30
th

 - 31
st  

Hillcrest Interact Club – Rummage Sale March 31  
(*See Attached) * 

Club Group Photograph, Fri. April 13
th

 OR April 27
th

 

Friendship Dinners, April 14
th

 and 21st 

Wine Valley Cycle for Sight, April 21
st

 (*See Attached*) 

Learn to Swim Program Starts, April 23
rd

 - June 

Polio Music Benefit, April 27
th

 

District 5130 Conference, June 15
th

 – 17
th

  

  Miscellany   
NEXT Board Meeting (3

rd
 Wednesdays) 

Location: Mike Long Office, 7724 Healdsburg Ave, Seb. 
Date/Time: Wednesday March 21

st
 , 5:30 p.m. 

   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 
www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN BLASCO at 
jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 
Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net


forefront of the move to invite women in Rotary, taking in female members long before other clubs embraced the idea.  
The Silver Hearts event is on March 16, at the John Ash Vintner’s Inn Center.  Barbara encouraged all to attend, pointing 
out that it would serve as a make-up meeting for our club, and that all money raised would go toward scholarships for 
women re-entering the workforce, a very worthy cause.  It was announced that President Aleia was putting together a 
table (or 2) from our club for the event. 

President Aleia reminded all Rotarians to respond to her email about the club group photo.  The goal is to get as many of 
us in the photo as possible.  The choices are April 13 or 27.  Someone asked if either of these dates conflicted with the 
Apple Blossom Parade, which provided a perfect segue for President Aleia to announce that our club will be joining 
forces with the Sebastopol Sunrise to work on a float for the parade.  More on that to come. 

Everyone was encouraged by President Aleia to complete a Planning Questionnaire, in order to help our President-
Elect Edwin Wilson prepare for his tenure next year. 

 

 

Vicki Patiño told us about the upcoming Friendship Dinners April 14 and 21. 
Friendship dinners are an opportunity for Rotarians to get to know each other 
outside regular club activities.  Vicki announced that hosts are needed, as well 
as willing guests, and asked that anyone interested talk to her or fill out one of 
the forms on our meeting tables. 

 

 

President Aleia graciously presented a Rotarian of the Month award to David 
Schreibman, recognizing his many contributions to the club.  She commented 
that one of his very recent roles, among numerous others, was helping to 
deliver grant committee award letters.  Staying with the grant theme,  

 

 

President Aleia invited Diana Rich (me!), Executive Director of the Sebastopol 
Community Cultural Center, to come to the podium to accept grant funds 
awarded to the Community Center.  Diana (me) was gracious (really, I was!) in 
her acceptance, thanking the club for supporting the many programs of the 
Community Center that serve West Sonoma County. [Diana’s picture shows her 
scribing for this issue. –Ed.] 

 

 

Bob Rogers thanked Troy McAdams, a.k.a. The Eveready Bunny, for his endless energy 
in making the Crab Feed a success, noting that Troy was there at every stage of the event, 
and that his efforts were largely responsible for the substantial increase in raffle revenue this 
year (up from $3,400 last year to $4,900 in 2012!). 

Bob Rogers read a heartfelt thank you note he received from Joel Salazer Méndez, the 
director of the school just south of Puerto Vallarta that our club has supported in various 
ways.  Mr. Mendez reported in his letter that the students were benefitting greatly from our 
club’s grant for the purchase of The Microsoft Mouse Mischief program. 

Troy McAdams/The Eveready Bunny announced that The Hillcrest Middle School Interact 
Club is holding a rummage sale on Saturday, March 31, from 9 am to 4 pm, at the Discount 
Alley property.  Troy urged everyone in the club to donate items to be sold at the rummage 
sale.  The Hillcrest students were present at our club meeting when representatives from 
CASA spoke, and were so inspired that they’ve decided to donate all the proceeds from the 
rummage sale to CASA. 

President Aleia wrapped up the day’s announcements with a reminder that there would be two committees getting 
together after the close of today’s meeting: The Crab Feed Committee, and The Program Committee. 



  Recognitions and Fines   

Sergeant-at-Arms Nao Noguchi, was collecting fines. 

Birthdays: 

Rollie Atkinson had little good to say about his birthday on 
February 11.  He sadly reported that he was out of town, all 
alone, and that it was a decidedly somber day.  (This scribe 
suspects that somehow Rollie managed to have a bit of fun 
somewhere along the way).  Rollie’s sad story did not relieve 
him of his fine - $5. 

 

Bob Rogers was lucky (?) enough to have his birthday on the same day as our meeting, and so 
had the joyful (?) experience of hearing us all sing “Happy Birthday” to 
him.  Bob had quite a lot to say about his birthday, most of it entertaining.  
He shared a comment he’d heard about his age (70), reporting that 
someone had said when informed of his age, “You’re how old?  Wow!  
That’s like dead in dog years!”  

Bob then tried to persuade us that he’s really only 69, relying on an odd 
air transportation/time warp theory that this scribe just plain wasn’t smart 
enough to follow.  There was also something to do with the Hubble 
Telescope that was very confusing for this scribe, and ended in a 
statement to the effect that compared to the 13 billion years it took for 
certain images to get to the Hubble Telescope, his 70 years didn’t seem 
old at all.  (Like I said, I was very confused.)   
Bob was fined $20. 

Anniversaries: 

Tim Moore and his wife Maryann celebrated 32 
years together, on February 16

th
.  They chose a 

fabulous way to celebrate: taking a cruise 
through the Panama Canal.  Fined $35. 

 

 

Bill Cole and his wife Wendy were also 
traveling on their anniversary February 24

th
.  

They were in the midst of air travel, either going 
to or coming back from Bangkok, Thailand.  
Through the magic of time zones, they managed 
to have a two-day anniversary!  Fined $5. 

 

 

Tony Given and his wife Gloria had their anniversary on February 26
th
.   

Tony reported that it was just one more good day topping off 40 years of marital bliss.  
Nice!  Fined $5. 

 

Recognition: 

Tom Dilley faced a fine for a combination of 
reasons.  First, he had a fun trip to Arizona.  Secondly, and most importantly, was 
the incident with the tie.  It wasn’t so much that he sold the tie lovingly made for 
him by his wife.  No.  What really ticked off President Aleia was Tom’s 
statement when he relinquished the tie.  At that crucial moment, when he could 
have wished a teary goodbye to his tie, he instead declared with gusto “I will 
never have to wear this *!%$&! tie again!”  Fined $25 for this transgression. 



Foundation “Brag Bucks” 

Sally Ewald announced that the Ewald 2010 Pinot was awarded 91 points by the 
Wine Spectator, a significant recognition.  Sally invited Club members to join her 
and her husband David for barrel tasting on March 11, at Siduri.  Siduri is the 
winery that bottles the Ewald grapes.  

Jack Blasco chose this moment to share with all 
attending an interesting anecdote about President 
Aleia, involving a girl’s weekend away in Tahoe.  
Although President Aleia admitted the weekend 
away, she denied that the photo supposedly 
showing her skiing in an outfit with a truly odd hat 
was in fact a photo of her.  Could it be that it was 
faked??  Fortunately, President Aleia was a good 
sport, and agreed to the $25 fine imposed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The Raffle   
Gene Nelson drew the winning raffle ticket, was allowed the liberty of repositioning the wheel of fortune, and still 
managed to only win $5!  (Maybe there is something to these suspicions that our trusty wheel of fortune has somehow 
been rigged???) 

 

 

 

  



  PROGRAM   

Mike Ferguson introduced our speaker, Wanda Smith.  Wanda has an 
impressive background as an equestrian and entrepreneur.  She has a master’s 
degree in engineering from Stanford, and 40 years of experience in research and 
development.  In 1984 she was honored as one of Esquire’s Top 200 People 
Changing America.  She’s written a book titled “Horses of the Wine Country”, 
about the contribution horses have made to Sonoma County’s history, economy, 
culture, and events.  Wanda has published four other books, as well as 
numerous articles in scientific journals.  Mike explained that the publication of 
her book “Horses of the Wine Country” jumpstarted a project to create an 
Olympic quality recreational and educational equestrian center in Sonoma 
County, and that this new facility would be her topic of discussion today. 

Wanda proceeded to describe various aspects of the facility that she is 
working to bring to completion: The California Equestrian Park and Event 
Center (CEPEC).  She provided an interesting overview of the project, 
which she became involved with 3 years ago.  At that time, Wanda was 
approached by the Sonoma County Horse Council and asked to support 
the group’s efforts to build a world class equestrian horse park in Sonoma 
County.  Wanda walked us through the various reasons that CEPEC is 
needed in the County, and would be a benefit here.   

She pointed out that there are 20,000 horses residing in the County, and 
yet for events and medical care, these horses are taken to other counties, 
with the revenue potential for Sonoma County thereby being lost to those 
other counties. 

Wanda described the new CEPEC as a facility that would provide, in one location, a wide variety of equestrian-related 
services, including space for events, veterinary services, educational opportunities, conferences (including lodging for 
visiting horse owners), emergency care facilities, camping, a polo field, an equine track, trails, and a variety of horse 
arenas.  The facility will be completely green and sustainable.  Wanda reported that projections show that once it is fully 
operational, CEPEC will generate $250 million a year for the Sonoma County economy.  During the construction phase, 
which is expected to last 5 to 7 years, 1,500 people will be employed.  Once construction is completed, 70 employees will 
be needed to maintain operations.  The total cost for the project is estimated at over $200 million.  The land has been 
identified, and the landowners involved are very supportive of the project and willing to commit their land.  The property 
consists of a 1,000 acre valley tucked in between Stony Point Road, Meacham Road, and Roblar Road [Convenient to 
Washoe House.  –Ed.].  The project is moving along quickly, according to Wanda.  It is her expectation that construction 
will begin in about two years, and that by the end of the third year, CEPEC will be producing partial revenue, well on its 
way to fulfilling the dream of having a fully functional world-class equestrian center right here in Sonoma County!  

After a brief Q&A session, President Aleia thanked Wanda for her presentation, and presented her with speaker gifts. 

  The Closing Bell   

President Aleia rang the meeting to a close at 1:30 pm. 

  After the Bell   

 

  



The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#7:  Rotary Mottoes 

The first motto of Rotary International, “He Profits Most Who Serves Best”, was approved at the second Rotary 

Convention, held in Portland, Oregon, in August 1911.  The phrase was first stated by a Chicago Rotarian,  

Art Sheldon, who made a speech in 1910 that included the remark, “He profits most who serves his fellows best.”   

At about the same time, Ben Collins, president of the Rotary Club of Minneapolis, Minnesota, commented that the 

proper way to organize a Rotary club was through the principle his club had adopted— “Service, Not Self.”   

These two slogans, slightly modified, were formally approved to be the official mottoes of Rotary at the 1950 

Convention in Detroit—“He Profits Most Who Serves Best” and “Service Above Self” as the principal motto of Rotary, 

since it best explains the philosophy of unselfish volunteer service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  



25 YEARS BACK -- APPLEKNOCKER FOR FEBRUARY 27th, 1987 

 


